
Maryland Department of Health | DDA 201 W. Preston St. | Baltimore, MD 21201 US 

 

 

Self-Directed Services 

Support Broker Training Updates 
 

Dear Community Partners, 

We would like to inform you of several important updates concerning training for Support Broker Services.  

Policy Updates 

Based on stakeholder feedback, the Department is delaying the implementation date of the Self-Directed Services 

Policy, Manual, and associated forms from November 7, 2024, to November 21, 2024. We’ve also made updates 

to policies to help ensure more efficient service delivery and program integrity. These updates have been made as 

a direct result of feedback we have received since the October 24, 2024 release: 

• Legally responsible persons. Language has been clarified to emphasize that relatives, legal guardians, and 

legally responsible persons can continue to provide certain services; and  

• ABLE Accounts and Special Needs Trusts. Based upon coordination with interagency partners, the DDA is 

issuing revisions to requirements for Individual and Family Directed Goods and Services regarding 

“personal funds.” Specifically, ABLE accounts and Special Needs Trusts will not be considered as funds 

available to the participant for the purpose of authorizing Individual and Family Directed Goods and 

Services.   

Support Broker Training Update 

Individuals registered for Support Broker training and certification can find updated links to training videos for 

Module 9: Self-Directed Services Forms and Module 13: Individual and Family Directed Goods and Services on the 

DDA website. These videos are also available on the YouTube playlist of the Self-Directed Services Training Series. 

Individuals who have already passed the Support Broker certification test for Module 9 or 13 should review the 

training modules but do not need to retake the test.  

Classmarker Testing Update 

On November 5, 2024, the DDA encountered technical issues with our testing platform, Classmarker. As a result, 

registrants for the Support Broker Training were unable to access their tests. We are pleased to inform you that 

these technical difficulties were resolved at 8:45 a.m. on November 6, 2024, and Support Broker Training testing is 

once again available. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the DDA at dda.sds@maryland.gov or 

410-409-9158. 

  

 

 

https://pce56arab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ryHajdo0Vim5eEzzk4DDjpD2C4cCxTrQJAehu-eEhpVNLafvKGx9sq0GUWL7rCBG3EsrNauWeOmRgryDcmmQiufJzb-yKb7jJXc5DBuSl7ZA0-LQ3gnkSv4y-Zb97O-ljFnQ2pou9JZwPR8aGCNKj1NFcVM6oaekPq4qa4BJ8Y5CWmhB9bPH8a2gFRObRnPw59D6RfBO0fQ6sfRIuY-HmA==&c=h0dX3FVwE06qGaI76lairQCls5YGCirnqBYwS-qpEYY8bnjtyRnBRg==&ch=UaBSU-H9D9cCmCKxCS10TVrh6ZjQTNpHviWBQAUKD5hsMm0E_0-NfQ==
https://pce56arab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ryHajdo0Vim5eEzzk4DDjpD2C4cCxTrQJAehu-eEhpVNLafvKGx9sm74_glDqpa8RmKv1JbW-t9kmTB9a5G8q3geMfkw4XbHk9feJVCt48lpACcrUwuQ7H8eLsmzUhq6Pt631ZE2SUBtvTGW7RwUCdg8I4YUXrd40ibig0GK6K1RNKAb9Y5SbZYvI7aI4px5zYCEqmdnj2y7oPBLiIJDn2L7UKjBcisu&c=h0dX3FVwE06qGaI76lairQCls5YGCirnqBYwS-qpEYY8bnjtyRnBRg==&ch=UaBSU-H9D9cCmCKxCS10TVrh6ZjQTNpHviWBQAUKD5hsMm0E_0-NfQ==
mailto:dda.sds@maryland.gov

